
March 25, 2025 

The Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension 

Dear Representative Calvert: 

I Community Project Funding (CPF) request 
for $5 million to fund the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension (Project). The Project extends the existing Interstate 
(I)-15 Express Lanes an additional 15.8 miles from El Cerrito Road in Corona to State Route 74 (Central Avenue) in Lake 
Elsinore. The Project will n interconnected, multimodal transportation system in 
Riverside County with the following benefits: 

 Promote Safety  Enabling passenger vehicles to travel in dedicated lanes separated from trucks, which rely upon 
the I-15 corridor to deliver goods from the ports. 

 Increase Travel Time Reliability and Mobility Choice  Enhance the flow of traffic by providing a reliable travel 
time alternative within the corridor while encouraging carpooling and use of express bus service. 

 Expand Regional Economic Competitiveness  Promote international and interstate commerce by enhancing 
mobility between major international ports. 

All families should be able to get where they need to go to meet their daily needs. However, Riverside County residents 
endure long travel times due to rapid population and goods movement growth. Riverside County is the 10th most populous
county in the nation and has led the state in domestic migration since 2020 due to housing availability and economic 
opportunities. Now Riverside County is expected to add 500,000 residents by 2048, with other models suggesting that 

Meanwhile, 40 
Our transportation system 

cannot keep up, leaving families and businesses behind in traffic. The Project will go a long way to accommodate continued
population, goods movement, and economic growth along the I-15 corridor. 

 $5 million Community Project Funding request for the 15 Express Lanes 
Project Southern Extension. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please contact Harrison Zea, 
Legislative Director at Harrison.zea@asm.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 
Leticia Castillo 
Assemblywoman, 58th District 



March 26, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension

Dear Representative Calvert,

$5 million in Community Project Funding (CPF) to help advance the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern 
Extension (Project). This Project is expected to extend the existing Interstate (I)-15 Express Lanes by an 
additional 15.8 miles, from El Cerrito Road in Corona to State Route 74 (Central Avenue) in Lake Elsinore, 
with the goal of improving mobility and connectivity in the region.

If funded, the Project may
transportation system in Riverside County. By allowing passenger vehicles to travel in dedicated lanes 
separate from trucks, the Project has the potential to enhance safety along the corridor. It is also expected 
to improve travel time reliability and increase mobility options by providing a more efficient alternative for 
commuters while encouraging carpooling and the use of express bus services. Furthermore, investing in 
this critical infrastructure would contribute to regional economic competitiveness by facilitating goods 
movement and improving access between major international ports.

Riverside County continues to experience significant population and economic growth, leading to increased 
traffic congestion and longer travel times for residents. As the 10th most populous county in the U.S., the 
region is expected to grow by 500,000 residents by 2048, with some estimates suggesting that western 
Riverside County alone could see an increase of up to 800,000 people. Additionally, with 40% of the 

up with growing demand.

This Project has the potential to help accommodate future growth and improve the daily travel experience 

request for $5 million in Community Project Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension. 
For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact Misael Tovar Diaz at 
Misael.TovarDiaz@asm.ca.gov or (951) 653-0960.

Sincerely,

DR. COREY A. JACKSON, DSW, MSW
Assemblymember, 60TH District



March 24, 2025 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Subject: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern 

Extension 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 

Community Project Funding (CPF) request for $5 million to fund the 15 Express Lanes Project 
Southern Extension (Project). The Project extends the existing Interstate (I)-15 Express 
Lanes an additional 15.8 miles from El Cerrito Road in Corona to State Route 74 (Central 
Avenue) in Lake Elsinore. 
interconnected, multimodal transportation system in Riverside County with the following 
benefits: 
 

 Promote Safety  Enabling passenger vehicles to travel in dedicated lanes separated 
from trucks, which rely upon the I-15 corridor to deliver goods from the ports. 

 Increase Travel Time Reliability and Mobility Choice  Enhance the flow of traffic 
by providing a reliable travel time alternative within the corridor while encouraging 
carpooling and use of express bus service. 

 Expand Regional Economic Competitiveness  Promote international and 
interstate commerce by enhancing mobility between major international ports. 

 
All families should be able to get where they need to go to meet their daily needs. However, 
Riverside County residents endure long travel times due to rapid population and goods 
movement growth. Riverside County is the 10th most populous county in the nation and has 
led the state in domestic migration since 2020 due to housing availability and economic 
opportunities. Now Riverside County is expected to add 500,000 residents by 2048, with 

through the region to destinations across the country. Our transportation system cannot keep 
up, leaving families and businesses behind in traffic. The Project will go a long way to 
accommodate continued population, goods movement, and economic growth along the I-15 
corridor. 
 



For these reasons, we
request for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension. Should you have any 
questions regarding this letter of support, please contact my Chief of Staff, Jennifer 
Beall at 949-459-7170.

Sincerely,

Kate Sanchez
Assemblywoman 71st District 





City of Corona •  400 S. Vicentia Ave. Corona, CA 92882  •  (951) 736-2371

March 26, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives

RE: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension

Representative Calvert,

On behalf of the City of Corona, I write in support of the Riverside County Transportation 
Commission’s (RCTC) request for $5 million to fund the 

Interstate (I)-
The Project will advance RCTC’s mission 

to provide an interconnected, multimodal transportation system in Riverside County with 

Promote Safety –
-

Increase Travel Time Reliability and Mobility Choice – Enhance the flow of traffic 

Expand Regional Economic Competitiveness – Promote international and 

th most populous county in the nation and has 

Riverside County’s population al



City of Corona •  400 S. Vicentia Ave. Corona, CA 92882  •  (951) 736-2371

-

Sincerely,

Jim Steiner
Mayor, City of Corona



March 27, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension

Dear Representative Calvert: 

On behalf of the City of Eastvale, we write in support of the Riverside County Transportation 
Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for $5 million to fund the 15 
Express Lanes Project Southern Extension (Project). The Project extends the existing Interstate 
(I)-15 Express Lanes an additional 15.8 miles from El Cerrito Road in Corona to State Route 74 
(Central Avenue) in Lake Elsinore. The Project will advance RCTC’s mission to provide an 
interconnected, multimodal transportation system in Riverside County with the following 
benefits: 

 Promote Safety – Enabling passenger vehicles to travel in dedicated lanes separated from 
trucks, which rely upon the I-15 corridor to deliver goods from the ports. 

 Increase Travel Time Reliability and Mobility Choice – Enhance the flow of traffic by 
providing a reliable travel time alternative within the corridor while encouraging 
carpooling and use of express bus service. 

 Expand Regional Economic Competitiveness – Promote international and interstate 
commerce by enhancing mobility between major international ports. 

 
All families should be able to get where they need to go to meet their daily needs. However, 
Riverside County residents endure long travel times due to rapid population and goods 
movement growth. Riverside County is the 10th most populous county in the nation and has led 
the state in domestic migration since 2020 due to housing availability and economic 
opportunities. Now Riverside County is expected to add 500,000 residents by 2048, with other 
models suggesting that western Riverside County’s population alone could grow by as much as 
800,000 in that same period. Meanwhile, 40 percent of the nation’s goods travel through the 
region to destinations across the country. Our transportation system cannot keep up, leaving 
families and businesses behind in traffic. The Project will go a long way to accommodate 
continued population, goods movement, and economic growth along the I-15 corridor.
 



For these reasons, we strongly support RCTC’s $5 million Community Project Funding request for 
the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension. Should you have any questions regarding this 
letter of support, please contact Stephanie Vasquez, Assistant to the City Manager at 
951.703.4424 or svasquez@eastvaleca.gov. 

Sincerely,

Mike McMinn Clint Lorimore
Mayor Councilmember
Legislative Ad-hoc Committee Member Legislative Ad-hoc Committee Member  
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March 24, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project 
Southern Extension

On behalf of the City of Jurupa Valley, I write in support of the Riverside County 

-
The Project 

will advance RCTC’s mission to provide an interconnected, multimodal transportation 
sy

Promote Safety –
-

Increase Travel Time Reliability and Mobility Choice –

Expand Regional Economic Competitiveness – Promote international and 

th most populous county in the 

Riverside County’s 
population al

-



www–JurupaValley–org

Sincerely,







 

 
1 Town Square, Murrieta, CA 92562     -  

CITY OF MURRIETA 

 
 
 
 
 
March 28, 2025 
 

 
RE: Support CDS Funding for the 15 Express Lanes Project Southern Extension 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 


